Howard Watson Symington Memorial Charity

Charity Registration number 512708

Minutes of a meeting of the Trustees
Thursday 13th August 2020 6.00pm 
121 Western Avenue, Market Harborough and online.
1 Attendance:
· Peter Buckingham 
· Roger Dunton (Chair)

· John Feavyour QPM

· Dr Sarah Hill
· Barbara Johnson 
· Pamela Roberts
The meeting took place taking account of the social distancing rules in place to restrict the spread of covid-19, including the attendance by Barbara and Peter on-line. The trustees satisfied themselves that they could all see and hear their proceedings and that they were therefore properly constituted.

2 Conflicts of Interest
The trustees stated that they had no new interests to declare. They reiterated that they would additionally declare any conflict of interest or conflict of loyalty on a case by case basis for each application.
3 Minutes of the previous meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd July 2020 had been previously circulated and were agreed as an accurate record. There were no matters arising not on the agenda.
4 Finance
Trustees noted the financial situation (as at 11th August):
Previous bank balance






86,352
Less Grants paid

74)
A student

  1,449
82)
A family

     423
  1,872 -

Reconciled bank balance






84,480 =

Plus petty cash in hand






     125 +

Less grants pledged
18)
Diabetes training 
  2,300
  





49)
A student

     600

69)
GB Recital Trust
  1,125

71)
Arts Fresco

  1,000
  
76)
A student

  1,400*




83)
A student

     600
  7,025 -
Funds available







77,580 =

* Correction omitted from previous meeting report

5 Grant applications
Ref 84 – A child’s bed 
An application was noted for £200 from a family for a bed suitable for a child to cope with certain medical conditions. Trustees noted that the application had been approved by Roger and John under the small grants policy.

Ref 85 – Garden slabbing 
Trustees considered a £4,500 request to fund the removal of turf, hedging and uneven path to be replaced with level slabbing for a wheelchair-bound pensioner. Roger has visited the lady concerned and briefed everyone on the details. Two quotes have been supplied for £4,335 and £3,423 which were noted.
A lengthy discussion ensued covering the nature of the social housing, the landlords’ responsibility and permission, the need to remove a hedge including neighbour’s views, and the quality of the works required. It was agreed to support the application in principle with a mandate given to Roger to review the points raised with the applicant and to commission works up to approximately £3,000. Roger would inform trustees of progress but need only bring it back to a meeting for substantive further issues or cost increases.

Ref 86 – Sea Cadets 
Trustees discussed an application for £2,450 being 100% of a bid to buy seven stand up paddleboards (SUPs) for use on the local canal. They learned that this is part of an initiative to get the Cadets on the water again post covid-19 given that they cannot currently be transported to the usual venue at Thrapston because of social distancing requirements.
Prior to the meeting, Barbara had raised the question about licensing from the Canals and Rivers Trust. The applicant had subsequently confirmed that his Unit was registering as a British Canoeing affiliated club to give them access to additional boat licenses at a discount. Sarah had asked about the proportion of Cadets resident in the area of benefit which was noted as 46 out of 52. The applicant also pointed to the intention for locally resident Cadets to use the new equipment. Trustees felt that the governance efforts being made by the applicant were reasonable and agreed the grant.
Ref 87 – Clapton Common Boys Club (letter application)

Noted as declined as out of area of benefit. John said that this is the second time the Charity has received such an application from this Club, so he has emailed again to explain the constitution.

Ref 88 – A family

Trustees considered an application for a new washing machine. Background circumstances include the applicant being a single parent on benefits having been referred by the County Council Local Area Coordinator. After discussion about a potential repair, it was agreed to provide a new machine (Post meeting note: Supplier will assess problem with existing machine and replace only if not economic to repair.)
6 Trustee Appointments
The trustees noted that notwithstanding their failure to formally revisit their tenures and appointments in 2019, their current membership continued to properly represent the Charity. They reminded themselves that they would want to deal with tenure and appointments in the first meeting following June in any year and that their current position as follows:

Roger:    appointed 2018 to 2019, reappointed to 2022, and 2023 optional.
Sarah:    appointed 2018 to 2020, reappointed to 2023, and 2024 optional.

John:      appointed 2018 to 2020, reappointed to 2023, and 2024 optional.

Pamela:  appointed 2018 to 2021, reappointable to 2024, and 2025 optional.
Barbara: appointed 2019 to 2022, reappointable to 2025, and 2026 optional.

Peter:     appointed 2019 to 2022, reappointable to 2025, and 2026 optional.

7 2019/2020 Trustees’ Annual Report
Trustees noted that the reporting period for the Charity is the year ending 31st March and agreed to ask Adrian Bentley (ET Peirson & Sons, Chartered Accountants) to prepare the necessary accounts as in previous years.

8 Other discussions
· Roger shared a letter of thanks from a student who had been helped previously (Ref 74) and the trustees were pleased to note the obvious impact it had made.

· Pamela suggested a forward calendar be applied as a standing item for the agenda to assist with governance.

· John provided an update as to the raised profile that had been generated by the Market Harborough & The Bowdens Charity as a result of their advertising. Roger asked trustees to reflect on the production of a leaflet to help market the Charity.

· Barbara suggested the Charity consider providing some funding towards stair-lifts as a potential theme to be pursued.

· On the back of a previous grant, John wanted to know whether providing a school uniform grant based on pupil premium arrangements should be considered. Sarah agreed to enquire into possible numbers.
· John reminded trustees of the need to comply with GDPR regulations adding that the website protocol for applications had been designed to keep applicant’s details out of further circulation.

· Roger took the opportunity to thank John for his role as Secretary to the Charity.

· Roger also highlighted that the Charity would celebrate its 75th birthday in 2021 which would be an opportunity to further publicise its work.

9 Date of next meeting

· Wednesday 16th September at 6.00pm
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